AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

JANUARY 28, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Flag salute.  Chairman Reynolds read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Roll call was taken.

Present:  Donna Rothman, Beth Tipping, Kevin Coyle, Terry Sasdelli, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Debanne Macaluso, Stuart Friedman

A motion to approve the minutes of the November 19, 2013 meeting was made by Kevin Coyle and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.

Brian Reynolds discussed the interagency meeting on January 15th relative to Armacost Park with USDA, Fish and Wildlife, the Army Corps of Engineers and CMC Mosquito Board.  Paul Schroeck gave a presentation of what has happened in the Park over the past several years.  Wetland line should be verified and submit wetlands survey plan and treat the Park as two separate projects, per the Army Corps, Maritime Forest and wetlands.  Vine control by cutting is an acceptable maintenance.  Soil should not be disturbed.  The next steps are for the Borough to create a letter of interpretation.  A letter regarding vine control should be sent to the DEP and the Army Corps.  There will be follow-up meetings with the NRCS and Fish and Wildlife.  Saving wetlands is to be preferred in the Park.
Regarding the O’Hara DVMP at 60th Street.  The irrigation method has been questioned.  Middleton at 76th Street is using a similar method.  Brian said that the EC/Borough needs to look at future sprinkler systems for DVMP requirements.

Terry Sasdelli talked about Lenny at Garden Greenhouse about Living Fences.  Per Terry, any notification need to go to landscapers, contractors, etc.  Jeff Hesley is sending out e-mails and posting any new requirements on the website.

Adjournment at 3:05 pm.
